
Stud Book and Registration 
2019 AQHA Convention 

Fort Worth, Texas 
 
Mister President, the Stud Book and Registration Committee makes the following 
recommendations: 
 
1. With respect to agenda items 13 and 14: 

 
(13) Amend REG109 to include immune mediated myositis (IMM) as a genetic 
defect and undesirable trait and add a statement to registration certificates of foals 
descending from a horse who is a carrier that AQHA recommends testing to confirm 
presence or absence of the mutation. 
 
(14) Add immune mediated myositis (IMM) to the genetic health panel.  
 
the committee tabled the items and referred them to the genetic testing oversight 
council and requests that their recommendation be brought back to this committee 
at the 2020 AQHA Convention.   

 
2. With respect to agenda item 9, the committee denies the member’s request to 

amend REG104.2 to allow horses to be eligible for advancement from the 
Appendix registry to the numbered registry if they earn a register of merit in youth 
or amateur classes. The committee also requests that the reason for denial be 
published. 
 

3. With respect to agenda item 10, the committee denies the member’s request to 
amend REG107 to prohibit the registration of horses beginning with foals born 
January 1, 2020, if they test positive for the identified genetic mutations. 
 

4. With respect to agenda item 11, the committee denies the member’s request to 
amend REG104.2 to allow a horse to advance from the Appendix registry to the 
Numbered registry if it is 80% or greater foundation quarter horse as determined 
by the National Foundation Quarter Horse Association or the Foundation Quarter 
Horse Association if it has not met performance requirements. 
 

5. With respect to agenda item 12, the committee denies the member’s request to 
amend REG127.2 to increase the age a horse is presumed deceased to 30 years 
of age. 

 
6. In other business, the committee re-elected Jimmy Eller as chairman. 

 
On behalf of the Stud Book and Registration Committee, I move that the Membership 
support these recommendations and forward them to the Board of Directors for approval. 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Jimmy Eller, Chairperson 


